GPS Starts

The introduction of gps to soaring competition has produced some fundamental changes. From the pilot’s standpoint, navigation skill has been reduced to pointing the glider in the general direction suggested by the magic box. For organizers and task designers it has opened the door to a cornucopia of possibilities, some of which we are already employing and many others only a brain storm away.

The gps start system used in the US, the so-called “beer can” start, (first proposed by John Good) was chosen as the best way to combine the objectives the rules committee thought were important. Those were: simplicity, minimum chance for mistakes, fairness to last takeoffs, decreased gaggling, controlled speed, and directional flexibility. 

Other schemes have been suggested and some countries use them. Lines, sloping planes, arcs around the first turn, and unlimited height are concepts that have been put forth as good alternatives to the cylinder start, but, when held to the previously mentioned criteria, all have flunked the test. 

This is not to say that the cylinder start can’t be improved in some aspects. For instance the committee felt that the penalty for missing the height control limit was too severe and reduced it, and the time required to be below the maximum start height was also lowered.

Imagination is the limit in the realm of gps/computer employment in soaring competition starting, tasking and after-flight matters such as flight evaluation and display. Perhaps a start concept we should examine is an “area start,” something akin to the turn area task mentioned in a previous column. Rather than the present arrangement where a competitor’s time begins at the edge of the cylinder, the start would be from any point in the cylinder and the computer program would find the most favorable time for that. In other words, the computer would look for the highest speed from any point in the cylinder that also met task opening, height and minimum task time criteria. 

From “launch and go when you want” to ground controlled gates to clock cameras to photos of giant ground clocks to the relatively new gps-based start, the contest start system has evolved as technology and imagination have allowed. Odds are we haven’t seen the last of it. 

